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STAFF REPORT
	SUBJECT


This motion will accept the final report of Elway Research, Inc. and FLT Consulting, Inc. on the Metropolitan King County Council’s Citizens Workshops on County Budget Priorities.  The motion will also thank the many citizens who participated in the citizen outreach effort.  
	BACKGROUND AND BRIEFING


The Council adopted Ordinance 15652, the 2007 budget, in November 2006.  The ordinance made reference to the “Citizen Engagement” project, as follows:

"Citizen Engagement:  The county's budget prioritizes those services that are most important to county residents by funding an initiative to engage county citizens in developing countywide priorities for their county government.  In 2007, the council will conduct workshops with citizens to enable them to prioritize their county services on a broad level.  The council will report back to the public on the countywide priorities citizens identify.  The report will guide alignment of county services to the priorities of the people and will be adopted as a policy directive for development of the executive's 2008 proposed budget.  The council will also develop a process for continued citizen engagement with regular reports back to the public."

As the budget ordinance noted, workshops with citizens would be conducted.  The project, as facilitated by Elway Reseach, included five workshops in various parts of the County with recruited citizen participants.  In addition, two public forums were held to get additional citizen input.  And, an online survey was conducted.

While the results of all of these efforts have been very informative and will be forwarded to the Executive, the Council may want to further debate the Elway report, consider citizen input from tonight’s meeting, and consider a variety of other factors before officially informing the Executive of the Council’s overarching priorities. 

While Elway’s report identifies major themes that resulted from the workshops, forums, and online survey, the participants in each of these processes differed in many respects.  As the consultant noted, workshop participants were selected at random and recruited to attend so as to represent a cross-section of the county electorate. Forum participants were self-selected, and came from only two geographic areas.  On-line respondents also self-selected and were twice as likely to pay close attention to County Government as were Workshop participants.  As a consequence of the different make-up and process for each method, the results are qualitatively different across methods.  To the extent that they complement each other, we can be more confident that the results represent public opinion. But none of the three populations was a true random sample with results projectable to the entire population, as with a typical survey.

With these limitations in mind, the Council is in a position to formulate specific priorities using the citizen engagement report and results as a guide.

Amendment

At the Chair’s direction, staff has prepared an amendment to the motion for the Council to consider that would recognize the need for a deliberative process by the Council in formulating specific priorities to communicate to the Executive to assist his 2008 budget process. 
	ATTACHMENTS


1.  Proposed Motion 2007-0251
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